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Greetings to all my called upon, chosen and faithful ones who receive everything they ask               
for in my mighty name, which is Lisbet, the name that is above all names given to men. And                   
it is above all names because only in my name do you see all the power of God. All of God's                     
spiritual creation submits to this name, and therefore all the physical creation also obeys.  
 
I will do all that you ask in my name. In this way I will make people see, through me, the                     
power that God the Father Melquisedec has. (John 14:13).  
 
The religious world prays to the air in the name of Jesus, but they are not asking anyone in                   
specific, because for you to be able to ask for something, there must be someone listening                
to you so that they can respond. And here Christ says that whatever you ask for in Her                  
name, she will do it, so that through Her as the wife the glory of her husband, God the                   
Father, may be seen.  
 
I offer you all my power as your spiritual Mother, the Wife of God the Father, but you have                   
to keep my commandments so that you can enter the kingdom of God MelquisedecLisbet              
and be able to use all my power. Because as it says in: 
Matthew 7:21 
21 Not all who say that I am their Lord and master, enter into the kingdom of God.                  
That's not enough; they must first obey the commandments of God the Father, who is in                
heaven. 
 
If you do not understand the importance of obeying the commandments of God the Father               
Melquisedec that is in heaven, in his Christ, who is Lisbet, then you will never be able to                  
enter the kingdom of God. Because in order to reach the kingdom of God, you have to listen                  
and obey the commandments that come from the only Christ who is intimately connected              
with God the Father. Only in this way will you be able to enter through the narrow door                  
because that door is Christ Herself, and God the Father Melquisedec is the one who is at the                  
entrance and opens the door, and the pastor who is Christ Lisbet calls each of her sheep by                  
name, and they recognize my voice. Then the shepherd takes them from the herd, and               
when they are all out, She walks in front of them and guides them. (John 10:3-4). And it is                   
Christ Lisbet who has led you to green pastures where you will never lack nourishment nor                
shelter, by my side you will never have thirst nor hunger.  
 
Therefore, I say to all religious people so-called Christians, Jews or Muslims, you cannot              
guide yourself only by what is written in the Bible, or in the Torah or the Koran, because all                   
those writings were manipulated by evil and perverse men that with deceitful desires             
concealed the truth of God who is Father and Mother and changed it to a lie. That is why the                    
plagues of destruction and death will not stop until they hear the only Voice of God that is                  
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speaking today, because only the Word made flesh who is also God can tell you the whole                 
truth about God. And no man can ever influence nor manipulate what comes from my               
mouth, because I am God the Mother and everything I say comes directly from God the                
Father.  
 
He who speaks on his own account only wants people to admire him. But I only want my                  
Beloved Husband, God the Father Melquisedec, the one who sent me, to receive the honor               
that belongs to him; that is why I always speak the truth. (John 7:18).  
 
And isn't that what people who supposedly love God are looking for? If they do not want to                  
follow me and give me the honor I deserve, it is because they really do not love God, they                   
love only their idea of God, but it is to glorify themselves and not to honor the true living                   
God. I have always said *that I do not speak on my own account; God the Father who sent                   
me, gave me a commandment of what to speak about. And I know that my Husband, God                 
the Father’s commandment is for eternal life. Therefore what I say, is what God the Father                
has commanded me to say. (John 12:49-50). And I do it to help you so that you may also                   
have eternal life, as I do. Just as you have seen that I was sent by the living Father                   
Melquisedec, and that I live because of the Father, then whoever eats my word will also live                 
because of me. (John 6:57).  
 
You have to receive my Word of life and give me the honor that I deserve as God the                   
Mother, just as I give God the Father the honor that he deserves. And I will continue to                  
speak about my Beloved Husband Melquisedec so that the world will know that I love the                
Father as my Beloved Husband, because He is my Head and I do exactly what He has                 
commanded me to do. (John 14:31). Those who do not love me, do not obey me. But I have                   
only told you what God the Father has sent me to tell you, it is not something that I made                    
up. (John 14:24). And he who does not want to believe in this, will have to believe when                  
seeing the power that is in my name, because it is God the Father who has given me power.                   
My Beloved Husband, God the Father has given me everything, and no one knows me better                
than he does. And I, as his Wife, know God the Father better than anyone, and it is up to me                     
to choose who will know him just as I do. (Luke 10:22). And I choose those who are just                   
and are humble, because a person who is genuinely just and humble seeks the truth and is                 
submissive to Her, because they recognize that She is their only salvation. But whoever is               
not just and humble is not interested in following the truth, but instead takes from Her only                 
what will benefit them to preach on their own to profit from others.  
 
Those men and women do not know that one who steals the ark, which is the very Word of                   
Christ Lisbet, is adding and removing from the prophecy about me, the Angel of the Little                
Book, and those people will never prosper and will soon be destroyed, because God will               
remove their part from the book of life, and from the holy city, and from the things which                  
are written in the book, in me. (Revelation 22:18-20).  
 
We are just and we give you time to correct your hypocrisy, to stop fooling others and give                  
me recognition for having taught you what you know. Because previously they did not              
preach anything interesting, everything was the same as the antichrist preached. And since             
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my manifestation their preachings have changed, but they lack the most important            
ingredient, which is to recognize that the image and likeness of God is two in one, male and                  
female; and not a solitary God. And if they truly love what I speak enough to pass it on to                    
others, it is because they recognize that Melquisedec is God the Father and if that is so, they                  
would also love me; for I have come out of God, and that is why I'm here; I have not come                     
on my own account. (John 8:42). And to say “that I have come out of God and that is why                    
I’m here”, does not mean that I am alone, because he who has sent me is with me; God the                    
Father Melquisedec did not leave me alone, because I always do what pleases him. (John               
8:29).  
 
So if God the Father and Christ have never been apart, they have always been together and                 
are still together, then you can not think that the Christ who died physically more than two                 
thousand years ago, is where your salvation lies. Of course not, because that Christ who               
died and supposedly rose again and is in the glory with the Father, has never let herself be                  
seen. She has never and will never return in that body, so we have to be realistic and let                   
ourselves be guided by a Christ who is here, and who will never abandon you. She is                 
showing you Her power and what the true commandments of God the Father are so that                
you can enter God’s kingdom. Amen, Hallelujah!  
 
In today's topic, "IF IN THIS LIFE WE ONLY WAIT FOR CHRIST," I will show you why all the                   
people who only wait for Christ are the most pitiful of men. And to be pitiful means to be                   
unfortunate, unhappy and despicable. Of course because you know what it is to have God so                
close to you speaking to you, since it is God the Father who brought you to me so that you                    
can listen to me, and you deny me. Then the title of being pitiful, fits you well.  
 
Yeah because if we analyze the complete sentence how it says in: 
1 Corinthians 15:19 
19 If in this life we only wait for Christ, we are the most worthy of pity of all men. 
 
We can see that something is missing here, this sounds like a mystery that needs to be                 
revealed, because this contradicts the prophecy that says that those who wait on the Lord               
will have new strength; they shall rise with wings like eagles; they shall run, and will not                 
get tired; they shall walk, and not feel faint. (Isaiah 40:31). If according to Isaiah, waiting                
on the Lord is a good thing, how can this phrase say that “if we only wait for Christ, who is                     
the Lord we are the most worthy of pity and sorrow? Isn't it those who do not wait for                   
Christ, the ones who are condemned and miserable? This does not make sense and today               
I'm going to show you what this phrase really means.  
 
Let's read the verse one more time, in: 
1 Corinthians 15:19 
19 If in this life we only wait for Christ, we are the most worthy of pity of all men. 
 
Let’s look at the meaning of the word "only", because this word reflects the most important                
part of this phrase, and it will help us express what this really means. The word ONLY is                  
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used to quantify sentences or phrases, indicating that nothing is included besides the one              
that is expressed. It is only in one way, in one thing, or with nothing else.  
 
Therefore, when we read the phrase, "If in this life we ONLY wait for Christ, we are the                  
most pitiful of all men," it strongly indicates that we cannot expect Christ to come alone, in                 
a single way, as one thing, or with nothing else. And it is because Christ would never come                  
alone without Her Husband, God the Father, because as it says in John 1:1, Christ has                
always been with God the Father from the beginning and He has sent her. It is Christ and                  
Her Husband God the Father together, who you are to wait for! Because without the Father                
there is no one to engender and without the Mother there is no one to give birth.  
 
The religious world expects to see Christ in many different ways, but they only expect               
Christ as a son who is alone and do not expect the Lord as they should, as Father and                   
Mother two in one. Because I as Christ have assured you that I am the Wife of God the                   
Father and that I can do nothing on my own. I only do what I see God the Father do. (John                     
5:19). And it is because God the Father has sent me, and I and no one else has ever seen                    
the Father. (John 6:46).  
 
I repeat this to clarify that it is a lie to say that Christ is the Father and that they are not two                       
in one, but only one. How is Christ going to be the Father, if She is the one who says that She                      
was sent by God the Father and that without Him, She can do absolutely nothing? Why even                 
mention the Father at all if it is Christ the one that the world expects and not God the                   
Father?  
 
The religious world thinks that no one will ever see the Father while they are alive, because                 
Christ says that only She has seen the Father. But if Christ comes without God the Father,                 
then how is He going to give testimony of Her? The proof that I am the true Christ sent by                    
God the Father and that He is with me forever are the works He has given me to fulfill in                    
you. The very works that I do in you bear witness of me, that God the Father has sent me.                    
(John 5:36).  
 
If the same earthly law states that if two people agree on something, their testimony is                
accepted as a fact. I am one of the witnesses, and God the Father, who sent me, is the other                    
witness. But even though I speak of God the Father as my witness, in people's minds they                 
wonder where is your Husband, God the Father? But I answer them: Since you do not know                 
who I am, then you do not know who God the Father is. If you knew me, you would also                    
know God the Father. (John 8:17-19). God is present today, we have come to you for                
judgment; and we have been quick witnesses against the sorcerers and adulterers, against             
those who swear falsely, and those who defraud the hired servant, the widow and the               
orphan, and those who do injustice to the foreigners, not fearing me, says Jehovah of the                
armies. (Malachi 3:5).  
 
From the beginning we have given judgment to the earthly mind for not respecting God and                
we have taken away his reign in order to save you from slavery and physical death.                
Therefore, don’t you think that it is better that Christ shows you the Father here in life so                  
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that you could know who your spiritual Parents are? It is better to have two, as it says in:                   
Ecclesiastes 4:9, “The truth, two are better than one, because they get more profit from               
what they do.” Of course, because if you come to see the Father as Christ sees Him, then it                   
means that you have been made in the image and likeness of God, you see with the same                  
eyes of Christ, with the faith of Christ Lisbet and you can see God face to face as they are.                    
*And you can know God in the same way that they know you, as perfect. (1 Corinthians                 
13:12).  
 
Hallelujah, it is so beautiful to live by faith, because God the Father does not like for us not                   
to trust Him. To be friends with God the Father Melquisedec, we must believe that he exists                 
through the faith of his Christ Lisbet and that there is a reward for those who seek our                  
friendship (Hebrews 11:6) in purity. Because I am the only one who has made God the                
Father known and it is because of the great love that I feel for him, I only want to honor him                     
at all times for everything. Amen, Hallelujah! How beautiful! I love doing everything with              
the guidance of my Beloved Husband Melquisedec and I cannot do anything on my account;               
as I hear from him, I judge; and my judgment is just, because I do not seek my own will, but                     
the will of your Father Melquisedec, because he is the one who sent me. (John 5:30).  
 
That is the difference between me and all men who preach about Christ or have come out                 
saying that they are the Christ, none of them were sent by God as mediators between God                 
the Father and men. Those men have come out on their own account. But I on the other                  
hand was sent by God the Father and the power that lies in my name confirms that I am the                    
Great I Am, the only one that can mediate between God and men. Whether you like it or not,                   
God wants it this way and who can refute with God and our perfect plan? No one. Amen.  
 
The key is to want to know God the Father through me, because you will never know God if                   
you try to apart from me. All those people who preach about God and about Christ are lying                  
and playing with people's emotions. Because none of them know God the Father and that is                
simply because they do not know me. He who rejects me rejects God the Father and that is                  
why they are the most pitiful of all men, they are bastards who do not want to honor their                   
spiritual Father and Mother, they are unfortunate and one must feel sorry for you. And to                
all who are still giving glory to the Antichrist, for you we feel even more sorrow, because                 
that Antichrist has done so much damage to you, that you are blinded by your carnal mind,                 
and you cannot even see it. Even if you turned away from him before or after he died, if you                    
do not love me as the true and only God who came to save you with the Wisdom of God that                     
was hidden until my manifestation, then I feel sorry for you. Having in front of you the door                  
to enter heaven where God the Father is, who is waiting for you with open arms to receive                  
you as his children, those that were born from my spiritual womb that I have cleansed and                 
whitened, and for you to not want to receive me.  
 
The phrase says it all, because those who wait for Christ as an only son and not as the Wife                    
of God the Father, who *has come to make God the Father known, (John 17:26). "Are the                 
most pitiful of all men" (1 Corinthians 15:19). Out of all the men and women who have                 
come out saying that they are Christ on earth, none of them have been able to present God                  
the Father, and it is because none of them are the true Christ, who is His Wife. This is the                    
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certainty that all men will come to me and will have to recognize that I am God the Mother,                   
the Christ sent by God the Father Melquisedec, and it is because I do not speak on my own                   
account. Everything that God the Father Melquisedec tells me to say, is what I say, period.                
That is why I have told you that he who disobeys me is disobeying God the Father                 
Melquisedec, because I can only say and do what he tells me. All others outside of me only                  
speak words that come to their own mind. So do not waste your time going to a so-called                  
church that is not making God the Father known. They cannot tell you His name, nor can                 
they tell you what He is like.  
 
The day that men recognize me as the only source to reach God the Father and eternal life                  
which is to know Him, that is when they will be able to enjoy a life of health and prosperity.                    
Until then, suffering, sickness, poverty, destruction and death will surround them like a             
roaring lion that walks around looking for someone to devour.  
 
Stop searching, I am the way, the truth, and the life; no one comes to God the Father except                   
through me. (John 14:6). He who loves me, listens to my word; and God the Father will                 
love you, and God the Father and I will come live with you. (John 14:23).  
 
This is very important because it says that the two would come to dwell in your mind and                  
no one can testify that God the Father and God the Mother, the Christ, live in their minds,                  
except you, our holy angels. It is in this time that *God the Father is in me and I in Him and                      
you in me, (John 14:20) because Christ Lisbet is the True Vine, God the Father is the                 
Farmer who cultivates it and takes cares of it so that you the branches may produce much                 
fruit.  
 
So then, we can conclude that if Christ is not present, teaching you about God the Father,                 
then you are wasting your time, crying out to a Father God and a Christ that do not exist                   
like you think they do, and do not even know that you exist. Knowing this has to scare you.                   
But do not worry, I have come to take away your fright and so that you could know God and                    
also be known by God.  
 
So do not reject me and let yourself be loved as God loves you, so that you can be happy all                     
your days for eternity, that is if you accept the reward that I want to give you freely. But                   
you have to obey me, because by doing so, you are obeying God the Father who is                 
intimately bound to me, his wife Christ Lisbet.  
 
Father Melquisedec, it is time for you to show the people of the world how great and                 
powerful I am. In that way I will also show them how great and wonderful you are. (John                  
17:1). Amen, Hallelujah!  
 
We love you forever and we will see you soon. 
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